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 Greetings beloved brothers, we are 

very grateful to our God because until 

now he gives us life on earth and 

allows us to communicate by this 

means, which is a blessing, because it 

is an electronic epistolary system that 

overcomes time, borders and distances 



to reach and keep our communion and 

communication connected. 

As always, it is our desire that when 

these notes come to you, you will find 

them well, very blessed and 

strengthened by our Lord and under 

His Security.  

 

   Church in Maturín centro.  

The church in Maturín center continues with its 

regular activities with the help of God, and in the 

midst of this battle that we are humanly waging, 

firm in faith in Christ. 

As an extraordinary activity we continue with the 

program of preparation of brothers to help with 

the teaching of the Word. 

Another emigrant. In this month our brother José 

Javier Vargas emigrated to Brazil, this brother was 

fighting for months not to leave the country, but 

the strong economic situation did not allow him to 



continue here because he has to provide for his wife 

and two young children and also for your mom. His 

office is well paid in Venezuela when the country, 

but with the crisis that place of work fell. José 

Javier is a brother with great talent for preaching 

and the help he gave in the church with the 

teaching was very important. 

For now the church is waiting to support the family 

of José Javier in accordance with what is available, 

at least while the brother recovers his economy. 

Let's not forget to pray for him. 

So far this bulletin. It is propitious to express my 

gratitude to you for being with me participating in 

this effort to carry out the work of the Lord, for 

your prayers and we continue to pray for one 

another. Particular attention is given in our 

prayers to all the churches throughout the country 

and of course to Venezuela so that God will help us 

to increase our faith and help the nation overcome 

this difficult moment. If God allows, it will be until 

the next edition, meanwhile, God continues to bless 

them richly, goodbye. 

In the love of Jesus, 



         Antonio and family.     

       

           

    


